## RIVER ROAD INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION AMARILLO, TEXAS

Subject: Additional Class Stipend Date: Monday, February 9, 2015

Presented By: Mike Hodgson Related Page(s): This page +1

Business Manager

## ACTION

## BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

At your June 9, 2014 meeting, the Board approved stipends for the 2014-2015 school year. Since that time we have continued to have changes in the Cheerleading Sponsor position.

Jordan Smith has assumed the High School Cheerleading Sponsor responsibilities and will be paid the remainder of the High School Cheerleading stipend.

However, Jordan is the 7<sup>th</sup> Grade English teacher at the Middle School and the Middle School needs her to continue her full-time position at the Middle School. The High School Cheerleading position requires Jordan to be at the High School for one class period each day. Jordan has agreed to accept the additional responsibility of teaching an extra period each day. In June the Board approved the stipend amount for a teacher who teaches an additional period to be \$1,000 for the year. You will see on the attached request, the two principals have requested that we pay Jordan \$900 for the second semester. Jordan is the only teacher who teaches an extra class this year.

## BOARD ACTION REQUESTED:

We request that the Board approve a stipend of \$900 for Jordan Smith to teach one extra class during the second semester.

To: Board of Trustees

From: Penny Rosson and Mike Cheverier

Approval of Stipend for Jordan Smith

We are asking that you approve a \$900.00 stipend for Jordan Smith to teach an extra class at River Road High School. Jordan would be assuming the cheerleading duties at the High School, this would require her to be at the High School for one class period each day.

Jordan is currently our 7<sup>th</sup> grade English teacher and we need her to continue teaching seven classes a day at the Middle School.

Jordan has told us she would be willing to take on this additional responsibility.

Mike Cheverier will pay for this additional responsibility from the High School budget.

Thanks you,

Penny Rosson

Mike Cheverier